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	SUBJECT/TITLE
	Traffic regulations and DUI


	SPONSOR
	Rep. Pete Worthington


MANDATE SUMMARY

	Unit of Government:
	X
	City;
	X
	County;
	X
	Urban County Government


Program/

	Office(s) Impacted:
	 Peace officers


	Requirement:
	X
	Mandatory
	
	Optional


Effect on

	Powers & Duties
	
	Modifies Existing
	X
	Adds New
	
	Eliminates Existing


PURPOSE/MECHANICS

This bill requires law enforcement officers to administer a field sobriety test or other test to all drivers that are involved in a traffic accident that results in serious injury or death.  The driver(s) may not refuse this test.  A search warrant authorizing such testing shall be issued in the event of driver refusal.

	FISCAL EXPLANATION/BILL PROVISIONS
	ESTIMATED COST


The impact of this bill is indeterminable.  In the year 1996 there were 846 traffic fatalities in Kentucky.  There were 55,909 people 'injured' in highway accidents in Kentucky in the same year.  Of these 55,000 people, 8,795 were incapacitated.  If this class of injury may be used as a surrogate for "Serious Injury," then it is possible to see the outline of the costs of this bill.  If this bill had been in effect in 1996, then an extra 9,641 sobriety or blood alcohol tests would have been necessary.  These tests would have involved additional man-hours to conduct the field sobriety tests, or additional laboratory time to conduct blood or other tests.  These additional tests would have entailed extra court time, to secure warrants in some cases, or in extra DUI cases.

These extra tests would result in an added cost to local governments.  How much additional cost is impossible to say.  There is no way of predicting how many traffic accidents involving death or serious injury there will be in a given year.  Nor is it possible to determine how many of these accidents will involve the efforts of local law enforcement officials rather than the Kentucky State Police.

However, it should also be noted that extra field sobriety tests will generate additional revenue for local governments.  Increased sobriety testing will probably yield an increase in DUI charges and cases.  Each DUI conviction brings with it a $200 DUI Service Fee.  A portion of this fee is returned to local law enforcement agencies.  Therefore, increased testing will probably lead to increased revenues from this fee.

Because there is no way on knowing how many accidents there will be or how many of these accidents will involve local officials, or even how many of these accidents will involve alcohol or drugs, it is not possible to accurately estimate the cost to local governments to enforce the provisions of this bill.  For the same reason it is not possible to forecast possible revenue from increased DUI convictions, either.
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